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14. COMMUNITY BOARD CODE OF CONDUCT 
 

Officer responsible Author 
General Manager Regulation & Democracy 
Services 

Peter Mitchell, DDI 941-8549 

 
 The purpose of this report is to report to the Community Boards on the work carried out by the Joint 

Community Board Working Party regarding a Community Board Code of Conduct, and to advise of the 
recommendation of the Working Party that Community Boards adopt the draft Code of Conduct 
attached to this report.   

 
 BACKGROUND 
 
 At meetings in July 2004, all six Community Boards resolved to consider a Code of Conduct to apply to 

Community Boards and resolved to appoint two representatives each to a Joint Community Board 
Working Party.  That Working Party met on Friday, 23 July 2004 and resolved to recommend to each 
of the Community Boards that the Code of Conduct attached to this report be adopted by those 
Boards.   

 
 DRAFT COMMUNITY BOARD CODE OF CONDUCT 
 
 The attached draft Code is similar to that adopted by the Council.  The Working Party’s view was that 

the Community Boards should each have the same Code of Conduct for ease of administration and 
consistency across the City.   

 
 The Code has been adapted to apply specifically to Community Board members.   
 
 The Working Party is recommending that the Code contain reference to an Ethics Subcommittee for 

managing alleged breaches of the Code.  The Working Party’s view is that the Community Boards 
should request the Council to enable the Community Boards to utilise the model of a Code of Conduct, 
with the independent chair of Mr John Gray, but with Community Board members being members of 
the Subcommittee (other than from the Community Board from where the complaint originated) and 
that the recommendations of the Ethics Subcommittee be referred back to the relevant Community 
Board for decision.   

 
 This report is being provided to each of the six Community Boards and it will be a matter for decision 

by each Community Board as to whether or not it wishes to adopt the attached Code of Conduct.   
 
 While the Local Government Act 2002 imposes a legal requirement that the Council cannot alter its 

Code of Conduct other than by a 75% majority of Councillors voting, because the Code does not make 
it mandatory for Community Boards to adopt a Code of Conduct, then any Code of Conduct adopted 
by a Community Board can be altered in the future by a majority resolution.   

 
 If a Community Board does wish to adopt the Code, then an appropriate resolution could be: 
 
 “That the (name of Community Board) Community Board adopt the attached draft Code of Conduct as 

its Code of Conduct.” 
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation:  For consideration. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Comment:  In my view, the advantage of the Code of Conduct is that it sets standards 

for elected members and a process for addressing problems.  I believe a 
Code of Conduct would be useful for newly elected Community Board 
members who can then resolve to adopt or reject it. 

 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation: That the Board adopt the Code of Conduct. 
 
 

http://www.ccc.govt.nz/Council/agendas/2004/August/BurwoodPegasus30th/Clause18Attachment.pdf

